November 4, 2013
Faculty Senate 
Meeting Summary
Reports to Faculty
ASUA is working on the following: Voter Drive for ASUA, explanations of the Red Tag policies, Homecoming with ASUA Alumni and Zona Zoo, rebranding ASUA with new video, focus groups, diversity roundtables and preparations for the upcoming ABOR meeting in November. http://asua.arizona.edu/ASUASite/ASUA.html
GPSC travel grants showed 11% growth from 2012. Eighteen research and project grants have been awarded in Round I and II – faculty in areas beyond STEM are asked to reach out to graduate students and encourage them to apply. Showcase is this Friday at Alumni Plaza from 9:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. and features approximately 70 graduate and 30 undergraduate presentations. GPSC has also reached out to city, state and national officials through meetings and town halls. http://www.gpsc.arizona.edu/graduate-and-professional-student-council
The Secretary of the Faculty attended the PAC-12 Academic Leadership Coalition conference in Eugene, OR. The coalition seeks to tell the Academic story of the PAC-12 schools and find ways to collaborate across the Universities. 

Provost Comrie discussed the preparations for the November 21-22 ABOR meetings and UA presentation on our campus. Sessions will be streamed and faculty are invited to join in. RCM steering committee is beginning to assemble recommendations from various sub-committees. SPBAC news is circulated to faculty through email. An initial report on progress in the form of a letter to the President should be posted on the RCM web page in the coming days. 

Informational Items

Affordable Care Act (ACA)
Helena Rodrigues, Director of Human Resources presented current plans for implementation of ACA on campus. Of particular note is that in accordance with the Graduate College, graduate assistant appointments may not exceed 20 hours a week (or .50 FTE) during the academic year, including supplemental compensation, without approval from the Graduate College and its agreement to pay full cost of health insurance benefits for graduate students and dependent children. Graduate students are allowed to work full-time during the summer as long as the academic year appointment is limited to .50 FTE. The University wants to be flexible about implementation and continues to seek information from the federal government with regard to ACA implementation on campus. Faculty are encouraged to contact Helena and/or visit the web page www.hr.arizona.edu/affordable-care-act.
Campaign for Common Sense
Michael Brewer presented a report on this initiative. The goal for the program is to “reduce frustration” with overly complicated policies and procedures. Focus groups have contributed ideas. There are 250 suggestions on the web page. Some of what annoys us most includes travel processes, procurement and contracting processes, UAccess provisioning protocols, inconsistent academic policies by college, our email systems, room and course scheduling and overlapping organizational structures. Visit and log on to record your thoughts and ideas at www.commonsense.arizona.edu 

Diversity in Faculty Hiring
Associate Provost Tom Miller discussed faculty hires and the level of diversity within the UA faculty. While student population reflects 40% ethnic diversity, faculty diversity remains relatively unchanged. Some increases have occurred but much more needs to be done. Faculty must take ownership of this effort and make a concerted effort in search committees. Future leaders of our faculty are the hires we make today. Faculty can begin by bringing diverse quality faculty to campus for visiting lectures and/or workshops. Funding is available for these efforts through the Provost’s Office.
Faculty Senate

Faculty Chair, Wanda Howell reported faculty has been selected to participate in the ABOR Faculty Breakfast on November 22. She also reminded us that we will have a new slate of officers come spring. Chair, vice-chair and secretary are all open for election. 
It is critical that faculty participate so that shared governance remains strong.
